MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Monday 13th April 2015 at 7.30pm

MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:
Joinson, Veasey, Palk, Mrs Clarke, Thorp, Smith, Cox, Bygraves, Webber and Pennington.
ALSO PRESENT:
  13 members of the public and Clerk to the Council:  David Eeles
Before the meeting started members of the public had the opportunity to air any concerns and ask questions, which would be noted by members and if necessary raised during the meeting.

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed SHDC Strategic Planning officer Graham Swiss and his colleague Cassandra Harrison who was responsible for affordable housing. 

Graham Swiss explained that the full title of the Neighbourhood Plan was in fact Neighbourhood Development Plan, and this gave the clue to the philosophy behind such plans. They were supposed to form positive ways in which the needs of the local area, particularly housing but also including employment, could be met with the agreement of the local people. Plans which rejected any form of development were unlikely to be approved at the inspecting phase. 

1(4.15)
APOLOGIES 
C. Cllr Rowe.

2(4.15)    APPROVAL OF MINUTES
After one amendment, it was proposed by Cllr. Palk, seconded by Cllr. Veasey and unanimously AGREED that the March meeting minutes be approved as a true record and were accordingly signed off by the Chairman. 

3(4.15) MATTERS ARISING 
8(3.15): Cemetary gate- Cllr Joinson advised that quotes were now imminent for the gates at the new site.
17(3.15): Nominations- it was noted that all the existing councilors have been returned unopposed and therefore no election necessary for Marldon PC; there are three candidates for the District Councillor including the Chairman.
4(4.15) POLICE:
A number of items for February were reported from the police website. It was agreed to send a reminder about police attendance at the APM.
5.(4.15) REPORTS
COUNTY COUNCIL

C. Cllr Rowe reported through the clerk:
1. There has been an elert over TB in humans after pupils at Teign School have contracted the illness. 

2. Devon and Cornwall police are joining with Dorset Police to streamline operational services across the 3 counties, although this is not seen as a potential merger at present. 

3. The traffic system in Totnes is still an issue which should come up at the HATOC meeting in April.

4. She was been working on a Communities Task Group looking at what makes a strong community. It has also been looking at child sexual exploitation which is worry even in what we think of as safe areas. She urged everyone to try to make a better community and be inclusive to new residents. By coincidence the Chairman had already welcomed one new resident who had come to the meeting and spoken earlier. 
DISTRICT COUNCIL 

D. Cllr Pennington reported:

There have not been many meetings; there is nothing affecting Marldon on the next Dev. Cttee (Planning) meeting. The issue of the status of the bridleway past Broomhill Meadow will come up at the HATOC meeting this month. 
MEG REPORT. 
Cllr Cox reiterated her concern about the insurance issues. The clerk read out the reply to a request for clarification which had been sent to the Parish insurers, Zurich (via brokers Community First). This explained that the policy requirement that reasonable measures be taken to ensure that claims do not arise from negligence in particular is judged on the criteria of what a reasonable or prudent person would do. This hypothetical person exercises average care , skill, and judgement in conduct that society requires of its members for the protection of their own and of others ‘ interests. The concept of a “reasonable man” is commonly used in tort and criminal law. When asked by the Chairman for his views, the clerk reiterated that in his opinion the procedures and safeguards that had already been put in place by Robin Cox and the MEG organisation completely met the criteria outlined above and that accordingly work should restart with the exception of work clearly on the road highway which should only be carried out by those who had been on the relevant course. The insurance company has been informed of the safeguards and systems now used and had accepted them. Standing orders were temporarily suspended to allow Robin Cox to contribute, and he agreed that work should restart. He also mentioned a list of other things he wanted the council to approve (see below). Standing orders were then restored, and Cllr Palk, seconded by Cllr Clarke proposed that work resume by MEG under the guidelines laid down above and that measures to improve Broomhill including grass seed, fence repairs and a new carburetor for the strimmer be taken. This was CARRIED unanimously. 
6(4.15) PRIMARY SCHOOL 150yr ANNIVERSARY
In the absence of any further requests from the organizing committee for this event nothing further could be said.
7(4.15) DEFIBRILLATOR
The Chairman said that he had made £300 available for this good cause and it was generally agreed that training was required and would be provided, this was in the hands of the Village Hall Committee. Cllr Cox passed on a request from the Village Hall Committee as to the desired location for a second defibrillator, possibly at the top shops. It was AGREED that owners of these shops should be approached as to whether they were prepared to have one of these machines on their premises. 
8(4.15) WESTERLAND GREEN
The Chairman read out the letter he has sent to Mr Alex Sebbinger of SHDC requesting information about a variety of conditions that were imposed and the validity of last application given that the ownership of the plot has now changed. He also expressed concern about work that had recently been carried out on the Moorview hedge and trees despite it being the nesting season and the trees protected. He said further action regarding the procedural issues the Council has been raising with SHDC would wait until after the election as the next stage was to involve the Local Government Ombudsman. He expressed some satisfaction that the new owner of the site, Peter Salter, had come to the meeting (which he had addressed before the meeting opened) and appeared to be prepared to liaise with the Council and consider changes to the foot access and position of some houses which the Council were broadly in favour of. 
9(4.15) PLANNING
34/2590/14/F: Marldon Christmas Tree Farm-conversion of forestry office to tea room.

The Chairman described events at the planning meeting at S. Hams which led to the Christmas Tree Farm being granted permission to open the tea room throughout the year. The initial application had been for 2 months only which the Marldon Council and agreed to. However it appears a mistake had been made by the officers which was regretted but which had been resolved by allowing all-year opening which is apparently what the Farm had wanted. The Highway officers had also changed their minds and supported the application. 
34/0635/ 15/F 15 Belfield Way – construction of dormer window to front elevation. This application was APPROVED with Cllr Cox abstaining as it was near her home. 

Other applications were deferred until the next meeting.

10(4.15)  CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk summarized correspondence received.
The clerk drew attention to various flyers offing materials to enable the commemoration of VE to take place, but members did not feel this was appropriate to pursue.
11(4.15) LEISURE and PUBLIC GROUNDS
At the request of a resident, Cllr Cox raised the issue of a vehicle parking at the entrance to Peters Field and the inconvenience that this caused. This has been debated before by the Council and the possibility of using bollards was investigated but eventually rejected. It was proposed by Cllr Cox and seconded by Cllr Clarke that Devon Highways or SHDC  be contacted as this was a parking problem.  This was CARRIED but the clerk asked that the letter be drafted by those who fully understood the problem as he was unclear about aspects of land ownership and how local residents were affected. 
Cllr Palk bought up the issue of state of Allotment no. 4 which seemed to be untended and in a bad state. It was AGREED that a warning letter be sent to the tenant. 

12(4.15) HIGHWAYS AND MAINTENANCE
1. Cllr Thorp noted hat the paint on the double yellow lines at West View was faded and this could provide an opportunity for them to be extended as had already been requested. This request to Highways was proposed by Cllr Thorp, seconded by Cllr Cox and duly CARRIED. 
2.   Concerns expressed by Compton residents before the start of the meeting were voiced regarding the surface of the road and the height of the road humps. Mrs Oliphant is still waiting for Highways to contact her as the Council have suggested.

3. There is a trench across the road outside the Post Office on Marldon Cross Hill.

4.  Potholes near the Village Hall.

5.   Potholes in Stantor Hill, Aptor/ Ipplepen Road

6. Concern expressed about a poster at Cox’s Garage.

13(4.15)      FINANCE

The following payments were approved:-

Payments-  Main a/c:                                                                                              £
   Clerk net salary and expenses March                                                              441.31

   Clerk PAYE                                                                                                       66.60

   DALC membership                                                                                            488.0

BANK ACCOUNTS  as at 30-3-2015 

Main Account:                      £20,647.25

P3     Account:                         £525.16

Environment Account :            £197.54

NS&I Investment Account  Balance at 31.1.2015:       £20,640.40 (gross interest p.a.=£153)

14(4.15)      MATTERS UNDER REVIEW.
 None
      
15(4.15) BUSINESS at the DISCRETION of THE CHAIRMAN   
16(4.15) CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
May 11th 2015
Signed ……………………………………………………    Chairman                        11-5-2015
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